MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE FRIENDS OF TAMPA UNION STATION, INC.
HELD ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2010

Jackson McQuigg, President of the Corporation, called the meeting to order at 12:10 PM. Board members present at the meeting were: Jackson McQuigg, Steve Sayles, John McQuigg, Elaine McCloud, Jim Langston, Vickie Toranzo Zacker and ex officio member Dennis Fernandez. Board member Thomas Guerin was represented by Tom Kirk, also of Amtrak. Board member Doug Rutledge was absent.

Also present for the meeting were Tampa City Council Member Mary Mulhern (District 2 At-Large) and Manny Leto, Community Relations & Outreach Manager of the Tampa Bay History Center, both of whom were given a special welcome.
Jackson McQuigg reported that the balance of the Tampa Union Station Preservation Fund/endowment fund for the station at the Community Foundation of Tampa Bay and of June 30 stood at $33,417.33. Another $5,000.00 in contributions must be raised to obtain our matching grant for the endowment fund. All board members were encouraged to continue their fundraising efforts so that this goal can be met soon.
The 100th Anniversary of Tampa Union Station will be in May 2012 and will be observed at the 2012 National Train Day. The Centennial planning committee (consisting of Jim Langston, Vickie Toranzo-Zacker, Steve Sayles, Tom Guerin, Jackson McQuigg, and Dennis Fernandez) will meet soon in person or via a conference call to work on these planning efforts as well as planning for National Train Day 2011. 

During the discussion about the Centennial, Jim Langston brought up the 2012 Republican National Convention, which will take place in Tampa. Union Pacific Railroad normally brings its business car train to political conventions—will they bring it to Tampa Union Station? Also, other private railroad cars will likely attend and could use Tampa Union Station for parking. Jim Langston will investigate further.
Jackson McQuigg announced that Friends of Tampa Union Station, Inc. was recently granted 501 (c)(3) status by the IRS and is now tax exempt.

Manny Leto of the Tampa Bay History Center briefly described his institution’s upcoming exhibit on railroads in Florida and the Tampa Bay area, which opens October 8. He called for help from Friends of Tampa Union Station Board Members in the form of loans or donations of museum objects/artifacts for the exhibit. There will also be a roundtable discussion about the restoration of Tampa Union Station on the first Saturday of November; he will talk to Dennis Fernandez, Jackson McQuigg, and possibly others about participating.

Jackson McQuigg indicated that we are routinely getting requests through the website for: 1) guided tours of Tampa Union Station, and, 2) rental of the station for special events. 
Vickie Toranzo Zacker suggested that the tour idea could be pursued if we develop a group of volunteer guides to conduct the tours. Jim Langston is planning on giving a tour for a group from Eckerd College in December; in exchange, the group will make a contribution to the endowment fund for the station.

Jeff Hicks suggested that vacant parts of the baggage building might be a popular venue for certain types of special events, as well, like corporate functions or parties. A discussion of the issues involved ensued. Dennis Fernandez suggested that we invite Herb Fecker, the Real Estate Manager for the City of Tampa, to the next Friends of Tampa Union Station Board meeting to discuss, once we refine the idea further. 

Jim Langston passed out information on a Maryland company which produces acrylic model kits of railroad stations and offered that perhaps a model of TUS can be created and sold as a fundraiser. The Centennial Committee will study the idea.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM.
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John McQuigg, Corporation Secretary

